STATE OF CONNECTICUT

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

FOR THE STATE COLLEGES

P. O. Box 2008

NEW BRITAIN, CONNECTICUT 06050

TEL. NEW BRITAIN: 203-229-1607

TEL. HARTFORD: 203-566-7373

RESOLUTION

concerning

A GIFT TO

SOUTHERN CONNECTICUT STATE COLLEGE

February 4, 1977

WHEREAS, The Honorable Alberto Lopez Herce, Consul General of Spain in New York has donated 846 Spanish books to the Buley Library, Southern Connecticut State College, now, therefore, be it

RESOLVED, That the Board of Trustees for State Colleges accepts this most generous gift and requests the Executive Secretary to convey its appreciation to the Honorable Alberto Lopez Herce.

A Certified True Copy:

James A. Frost

Executive Secretary

3

Copies rune



STATE OF CONNECTICUT

SOUTHERN CONNECTICUT STATE COLLEGE

501 CRESCENT STREET • NEW HAVEN, CONNECTICUT 06515

TEL. 203 397-2101

Dr. James A. Frost
Executive Secretary

Board of Trustees For State Colleges P.O. Box 2008

New Britain, Connecticut 06050

Dear Jim:

If it is not too late, I would appreciate having on the agenda of the Planning Committee when it meets here next Thursday consideration of my recommendation that the Board approve a resolution of appreciation to the Consul General of Spain in New York for his donation of 846 books to the college.

If this can be done so that the Board approves at its February 4 meeting, I would then be able formally to present the resolution to the Consul General when he comes to our campus a couple of weeks later.

Sincerely,

Manson Van B. Jennings

President

MVanBJ/v Enc. January 20, 1977

RECEIVED

JAH 2 4 1977

BOARD OF TRUSTEES FOR THE STATE COLLEGES

STATE OF CONNECTICAL CEIVED

SOUTHERN CONNECTICUT STATE COLLEGE

501 CRESCENT STREET

• New Haven, Connecticut 06515

BOARD OF TRUSTEES FOR THE STATE COLLEGE PRESIDENT'S OFFICE

Tel. 203 397-2101

January 14, 1977

Dr. Manson Van B. Jennings President Southern Connecticut State College

Dear Dr. Jennings:

I am pleased to inform you that, due to my efforts, I have obtained from the Honorable Alberto Lopez Herce, Consul General of Spain in New York, a new donation of 701 Spanish books for our Buley Library.

As you know, the Spanish Consul, accepting my request, donated last year to our College library 145 books. Therefore, the total donation now amounts to a total of 846 books.

Due to the austerity program, the Buley library resources for new acquisitions are limited and the Spanish collection for students' research has not been what it could be. I have done as much as I can to remedy this situation.

Mr. Lopez Herce has informed me that he is willing to come to our College to present this donation late in February. He will give a definite date soon.

Sincerely yours.

Profesergio A. Mendez-Pañate

cc. Mr. Richard Hegel, Acting Director of Buley Library Dr. Michael Vena, Chairman, Foreign Languages Department